
March 31, 2022 
 
 
Dear Residents, Staff and Families, 
 
The construction team is working fast and furious to meet the deadline of April 18th to turn Phase I of 
the project over to Dunwoody.  Prior to that date, we will need Department of Health approval for the 
kitchen and a Certificate of Occupancy from the Township.  The week of April 18th furniture and 
equipment and IT and phone lines will be moved into the space.  Unfortunately, some of our furniture 
is delayed or backordered, including chairs for many areas, bench seating, and office furniture.  We are 
working to secure seating for all of the locations that will need it, whether it be from our internal stock 
or from a rental company.  We are looking forward to celebrating our bright future at the Grand 
Opening on April 27th and we have special events planned in Hearthside for residents residing in 
Personal Care and Skilled Nursing.  More information to follow soon! 
 
Dining  
Easter Brunch  
Easter Brunch will be served on Sunday, April 17th at 12:00 noon in our current buffet location, the 
Main Lobby. Please call 610-359-4433 , or e-mail mmathurin@dunwoody.org by April 12th to confirm 
attendance. If your call goes right to voice-mail, please leave your name. If you do not plan to attend, 
you do not need to contact us. We are not accepting reservations for specific tables.  We have limited 
space, and our no guest policy continues at this time. The Village Grill will be open at 12:30 p.m. for To-
Go meals.   We will re-post this notice as a reminder as Easter draws near. 
 
Mother’s Day 
Dining will be open to outside guests for our Mother’s Day brunch this year.  Reservations will be 
necessary and cannot exceed 2 guests per person or couple for a total of 4 persons at a table.  Guests 
are required to wear masks unless eating and drinking while seated at the table.  We will provide an 
update on the reservation process as soon as possible.  
  
Turner Lecture 
The Howard S. Turner Lecture is scheduled for Thursday, April 7th at 7:30 p.m. in the auditorium and on 
Channel 1970.  Maureen O’Connell, Ph.D. in Theological Studies and B.A. in History will present “The 
Murals of Philadelphia.”  Auditorium seating is limited.  A sign-up sheet to reserve auditorium seating is 
posted in the hallway across from our Marketing Office.  
 
Resident Sponsored Event 
At this time, Entertainment Committees and resident sponsored events are being held as scheduled 
unless the committee chair or sponsoring resident decides to cancel.   The Concert of Jewish 
Composers and Broadway Song Writers with Cantor Jaime Marx originally scheduled for April 6th at 
7:30 p.m. is cancelled and will be rescheduled at a later date  
 
Lobby Newspapers 
Please enjoy the newspapers while in the Lounge.  Do not take the papers home with you, even if you 
plan to return them.  Residents come in throughout the day to catch up on the news.  
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Responsible Pet Ownership 
According to Dunwoody’s Pet Policy, pets are not permitted to roam freely in the hallways or public 
areas. At no time are pets permitted to accompany residents to any of the dining areas, including the 
Terrace, the buffet area, Gift Shop seating and the Auditorium that are in use for dining at this time. 
Pets (except for cat litter boxes in the residence) are not permitted to use indoors for relief.  Residents 
must clean up after their pets and should be prepared to immediately pick up should the pet have an 
accident. Residents not capable of exercising or cleaning up after their pets must retain help to 
perform these tasks.  Free roaming pets cause a risk to the health and safety of our residents.  If you 
need a copy of the pet policy, please contact Erin Price in Health & Wellness.   
 
Health & Wellness 
We currently have 3 Covid positive cases in independent living with several more residents in a 
modified quarantine due to exposures. Dr. Lawrence is recommending wearing masks at all times 
when outside your unit with the exception of when seated and eating a meal.  
 
Notary Services 
Notary services are available by appointment M-F 9:30 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. for Dunwoody residents.  If the 
documents require witnesses, the resident must make arrangements for the witnesses to be present at 
the time of notarization, and witnesses other than Dunwoody residents who are personally known to 
the notaries must provide valid identification (a current driver’s license or state/federal  issued ID is 
preferable).  Dunwoody employees are not permitted to witness a resident’s documents. Do not sign or 
date your documents until you are in the presence of the notary. Please do not ask the notary to 
notarize blank documents; it is unlawful to do so.  Notary services provided do not include real estate 
transactions and settlements. For notary services such as handicapped placard, power of attorney, or 
simple transactions, contact Kayla McFadden in Marketing or Josie Singer in Administration to arrange 
an appointment.      
 
Construction 
Kitchen equipment is being tested and inspected.  Flooring is mostly complete, and final paint, finishes, 
and punch-list are ongoing.  The excavator is grading the site, and the landscaper will be seeding and 
planting beds in the next couple of weeks.   
 
Message from John Alberici 
I would like to thank all of you who attended my retirement reception. You made it very special! It took 
me over an hour to read all my cards. My family told me how fortunate they were to meet so many 
kind people. It was an honor to be part of the Residents’ lives over the last 27 years. I wish you all 
much happiness and good health going forward!  
 
 
Best Regards, 
Maureen 
 
 


